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Comments on Disability Bill Exposure Draft

Our aim is to ensure that women with disabilities are able to participate and exercise their rights at every level of Victorian society.  The proposed Disability Bill does not ensure that they will be provided with the services they need.  

The Victorian Women with Disabilities Network Inc applied for and received an extension to respond to this Bill until 13th January 2006 on the basis that the time frames for this consultation were not in line with the spirit of the legislation as they did not provide sufficient time for people with a disability to receive copies of the draft, absorb the information and then prepare appropriate submissions.  We also raised concerns regarding a lack of information in alternate formats and we did ultimately receive a number of alternate format information packs.  

The management of services for people with disabilities in Australia has been moving away from a charity based model to a person centred model.  While the proposed Purpose (s1) Objectives (s4) and Principles (s5) are generally inclusive, and appear to reflect the aims of a Fairer Victoria, the Bill as proposed does not ensure the provision of services to people with disabilities, but rather is directed largely at those living in residential units.  While the new Disability Bill purports to be a result of the review of the two previous bills, the Disability Services Act 1991 and the Intellectual Disabled Persons’ Services Act 1986 there are concerns that the new Act contains no requirement for services to be provided to those who live independently. 
The Disability Services Act 1991 sets out clearly the requirement “to make various provisions about the funding for disability services.”  (S1(b)) While there are vague references to the “…rights and responsibilities … based on the recognition that this requires support” (S1) in the Disability Bill Exposure Draft, it is a dilution of the original intention.  

Some people with disabilities require the provision of Aids and Equipment to enable them to participate and while the objectives and principles of the proposed Act set out the need for inclusion, participation, needs and aspirations, the only reference to the provision of services is in S 49, Request for disability services.  While under this section, a person with a disability may request services, there is no requirement for the services to be provided – the service provider may (a) agree to the request; or (b) refuse the request (S 49 (2)).  They can then be told the reason the request has been refused, and are there is a requirement for information to be provided on complaint lodgement processes under S89, but there is no provision for the decision to be reviewed.   
People with disabilities are among the most vulnerable in the community and are reliant on service providers for their access to services which will enable them to participate in the community.  There is anecdotal evidence to suggest that some people with disabilities, having been institutionalised and having learned passivity are not empowered to take complaints against their service providers.  The community visitor program is only relevant for residential units.  It does not provide an opportunity for those who live in the community to speak to an independent person.
I hope that these issues will be considered, and I am willing to discuss them further if required.
Yours sincerely

Tricia Malowney

Convenor
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